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May 2020

Dear Parents/Carers,

As we reach the end of another half term, I would just like to take this opportunity to express my pride in how brilliantly everyone in our academy community is working together in these challenging times. I understand as parents, this has been a really tough time for you as you cope with your own worries and try to keep your children engaged and learning whilst we are all required to stay at home. I would like to thank you for the positive feedback you are providing to us and also thank those students who are sending their work in to us, it is great to see. I have a few updates that I would like to share with as the term draws to a close. 
Reopening of secondary schools:

Following the Government announcements, and direction from Liverpool City Council, we have made the decision to invite all of our year 10 students in to the Academy from the 15th June.  This will be done through a phased approach.  Phase one will take place over two weeks and will see year 10 students invited in for face to face review meetings. These face to face meetings will focus on offering academic and pastoral support whilst supporting year 10 students with their online learning. We will also be inviting some other groups of students from across the academy to attend this style of meetings. There will be a further letter sent out to the parents of those students who are expected to attend.  All of the details about the face to face meetings will be contained within the separate letter.   

The notice for all other year groups is that the school closure is likely to last until at least September 2020. Work will continue to be provided for all students in the same way we have done so far. 
Contact over half term:
This term is a short half term and next week would see the Whitsun school holiday. I have made the decision to close the school completely over the half term break. There will be no specific work set for students and welfare calls will not take place over the break. If students wish to contact the school, or you need any support at all, please use the report a concern button on the academy website. We will respond to your query as soon as possible. 

Free School Meals:

We continue to implement the government’s national voucher scheme for children eligible for free school meals (FSM). Please note the Government do not issue Free School Meal (FSM) vouchers during school holidays. During half term (week commencing 25th May 2020), the council will be issuing schools with a £10 gift card to use in an Asda store for each child in receipt of FSM. These will be posted out to you as soon as we receive them. The Government’s system will recommence after half term.

Prayers:
We have a number of our families who have suffered loss during this incredibly difficult time, I would like to extend our prayers to these families and to any member of the academy community who is experiencing difficulties at this time. I would also like to invite you to hold all members of our school community in your prayers.  

Finally, I hope you have a restful week next week and enjoy your time together as a family. I would also like to take this opportunity to wish those families who will be celebrating Eid during the holiday Eid Mubarak.  We hope that you have had a blessed Ramadan and have the opportunity to celebrate safely with loved ones.

Kind regards 
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Kevin Maddocks
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